
Memorandum 
City of Lawrence  
Planning Department 

 
TO: Dave Corliss, City Manager 
FROM: Lisa Pool, City/County Planner 
CC: Debbie Van Saun, Assistant City Manager 

Sheila Stogsdill, Interim Planning Director 
Date: April 17, 2007 
RE: SUP-01-02-07: Lawrence Community Shelter Protest Petition 

 
A protest petition has been submitted for the above-referenced Lawrence Community 
Shelter SUP application. The petition is not valid, with 12.8% of property owners within 
the 200-foot required notification area submitting valid signatures. Petitions are valid 
when at least 20% of the property owners within the 200-foot notification area have 
signed petitions.  
 
The following property owners submitted petitions: 

• Phillip S. and Clara M. Hemphill  
• Paul R. and Marianne Horvath 
• J. Robert Wilson, Jr. 

 
Action: The City Commission may act by a simple majority vote to approve, approve 
with conditions or modifications, deny, or return the application to the Planning 
Commission for further consideration. 
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